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I.   REPRESENTATIVES, LOCATIONS AND DATES 
Clarence Brown of the Viejas Tribe served as the Tribal representative to monitor construction efforts at 
the Alpine Underground on Link 4 from December 13-17, 2010.   Mr. Kenny Stokes of the Campo Band 
of Mission Indians served as Native American monitor for the Suncrest Substation construction efforts on 
Link 3 for December 17 and 18, 2010. 
 
II. CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 
Construction activity consisted of potholing and trenching on Link 4 and the grading for an access road 
on Link 3. 
 
III.  OBSERVATIONS 
Many of the locations monitored had already been disturbed and consisted of digging in fill soils. No 
cultural material was noted at any of the locations. 
 
Mr. Stokes noted that on the Suncrest Substation access road, one resource is within the project 
boundaries, according to a report he saw while on site.  However, he did not see the site himself but 
mentions bedrock milling features and a lithic assemblage as having been a part of the site mentioned, 
according to the report.  
 
IV.   CONCERNS EXPRESSED 
Mr. Brown expressed concern that additional monitors should be on the project; more specifically, at his 
substation.  
 
Mr. Stokes calls to attention that the site discussed may be impacted due to construction efforts.      
 
V. SUMMARY 
Mr. Brown would like to see additional monitors participate on the substation and Mr. Stokes expressed 
concern for a site that may potentially be impacted by the access road being constructed.  
  
VI. SUMMARY PREPARER 
 
Hillary Murphy, Project Archaeologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc.  
Joseph M. Nixon, Senior Anthropologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc. 


